Faculty Personnel Policies Council

2004-2005:  Minutes of Meeting #10

March 18, 2005

Present:  Chung, Janousek, Johnson, Cohn, Torabzadeh, Kellogg, Sievers, Rendon.

Absent: Decyk, Wiley, Grimmett, Hartung, Acey.

Guests: Van Novack, Tom Carberry

Chair Janousek convened the meeting in Academic Services Room 122 [the Senate’s Conference Room being unavailable] at 1:29pm.

1.  The Agenda was approved as distributed.

2.  Minutes of meeting #9 approved as distributed.

3.  Announcements  


The Chair reported some of the most recent actions of the Academic Senate:

· Charles Noble and Luis Arroyo were elected by the Senate to join the Senate Chair, M. Merryfield, on the Advisory Committee for the Presidential Search.

· Maria Viera and Praveen Soni were nominated as candidates for membership as a CSULB representative to the Statewide Academic Senate.

· Betsy Decyk was announced as the winner of this year’s Hardeman Award.

· The Grading Policy amendments from the Educational Policies Council were approved.

4. RTP

Jamal Torabzadeh reported briefly on the report in preparation summarizing input from the last RTP forums.  Three issues were mentioned:  (a)  the apparent ignorance of  college and department RTP Committees about the actual policies and requirements under which they are supposedly to operate; (b) inattention in many cases to the actual status of candidates (e.g., whether the candidate has received leave of absence, etc.); (c) the need for sharper definition of the role of, or the evaluative weight of, department committees in RTP decisions.

5.  Student Evaluation Reports – discussion with Van Novack and Tom Carberry of Insitutional Research.  A number of different possible ways of reporting results from the Evaluation Form currently used were discussed – including the proposal most recently on the table with the FPPC that the class mean for each question be reported by the quartile of selected reference groups within which the score falls; e.g. how the mean for a given question compares (by relevant quartile) to means of the department (graduate/undergraduate), the college, etc.  If the university wishes to move to such a reporting style, detailed instructions for exactly what form the report is to take must be prepared, and six months allowed for writing and testing the necessary computer programs.  There was also discussion of the possibility of administering the evaluation instrument via Internet: e.g., that a student would complete the survey on-line as a preliminary to accessing his or her grade for the course.  Van Novack said he would investigate this possibility.   

6.  SCAC Policies

The Council began discussion of Kelly Janousek’s draft of a SCAC Policy.  Johnson provided (incomplete) suggestions for amendment.  Discussion of the draft will continue at the next meeting.





Submitted by William Johnson, Secretary

THESE MINUTES BEEN APPROVED.

